
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 
81501-2668 

250 North Fifth Street 

MINUTES OF GRAND JUNCTION ARTS COMMISSION 
February 20. 1991. 7:30 

Attendinq: Allison Sarmo, Mary Buss, Julie Schroeder-Wriqht, Ann 
Sanders, Larry Mazzeno, John Patterson, Vic Crumbaker, Tim Wedel, 
Sandra Brown, and Jim Syrinq (Consultant). 

Questionnaires: Sample of 200-300 people is statistically valid, 
plus or minus five percent. A random sample from the telephone 
book will be used. In ~ddition, questionnaires will be qiven to 
some selected qroups but these will be tabulated separately from 
the random sample. 

If each questionnaire takes ten to twenty minutes to complete 
(averaqe, includinq re-dials after a busy siqnal, etc.) Two 
hundred qu~stionnaires is five to ten per hour or twenty to forty 
hours. 

Each Commission member aqreed to do ten questionnaires. Sandra 
and Allison may do more. Mike Smedley and Dr. Bill Merkle may be 
able to help out. Brenda Swille will do the rest. Commission 
members thouqht they could do the telephone survey without 
traininq. 

Sandra will do the sample and Allison the pre-survey test. 

Discussion about the questionnaire itself led to a re-orqanizinq 
of the questions and some re-wordinq. 

The Administrative Committee will meet to finalize the list for 
invitations to the Plan Steerinq Committee and who sho•Jld be 
asked to chair. Some discussion of possible people went on but 
no decisions were made. 

The next scheduled Art Commission Meetinq will be March 13, 1991 
at 7:30 at City Hall. You should receive your questionnaire 
packets in the mail alonq with the names to contact fro~ the 
phone book before the next meetinq. 

The rest of the aqenda was tabled at 9:45 p.m. 

Respectfully, 

Sandra Bi-own 


